NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

May 12, 2011

April 19:
Last NDSWG meeting.
The following is a summary of the main topics of discussion at NDSWG:
1. Luminant redaction methodology was presented to the group. There were some good questions and discussions. Based on what was present; NDSWG members are OK with this methodology and have no other proposal. 
2. It was determined that ERCOT could not follow the “A2E email communication process”. The group recommemded that the process needs to be re-examined. A conference call meeting will be set up by ERCOT to work on a new/modify process before the next NDSWG meeting.
3. Some modeling and outages scheduler issues were discussed. ERCOT proposed new Modeling Examples to the Modeling Expectations document and will send out version 7.2 for comments.
4. Steve White updated the group on the ICCP Hanbook Change Control Process. ERCOT will try to give MPs as much notice as possible on these changes. Any questions send it to either the ERCOT ICCP support team or the NDSWG email group.
5. ERCOT sent out a list of contingency and asked NDSWG members to verify the accuracy of these contingencies. However, NDSWG members are waiting for a draft paper to explain how to use the IMM to define contingencies. This topic will be discussed in more detail at the next NDSGW meeting.
6. MGRR – 0012: ERCOT presented the new Modeling Electrical Buses guidelines and informed the group that ERCOT (ERCOT Modeling Group) will be responsible for the implementation of this MGRR in the model.
7. SSWG process/SCR 760 was discussed. Some TSPs have concerned about the new 6 digits bus numbers. And stated that it created extra works on their EMS systems.
ERCOT offered training classes for new personnel. If MPs want to attend, contact Patricia Miller at pmiller@ercot.com. The schedule training days as follow:
May 31: Outage Scheduler

June 1st: NMMS

June 2nd: NMMS-OS workshop

June 29 & 30: Transmission 101

Next NDSWG meeting: May 17, 2011
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